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The f i r s t  two papers in th is  session describe 
changes in the Current Population Survey that  have 
been, or soon w i l l  be, made. "Overview of Current 
Population Survey Sample Design" is concerned with 
the three supplements of CPS carr ied out since 
March 1973, the most recent of which is not yet  
completed. The purpose of a l l  three is to improve 
data fo r  States and SMSA's, p a r t i c u l a r l y  so that  
Federal funds can be bet ter  al located to these 
subnational areas. The goals of each supplement, 
as speci f ied by the Bureau of Labor S ta t i s t i c s  to 
the Bureau of the Census, are s ta ted in terms of 
the sampling precis ion to be achieved. Nothing, 
however, is stated about how these goals were 
determined. I t  seems to me that  th is  is an 
important topic for  research, and i t  w i l l  be even 
more important when the CPS is redesigned a f te r  
the 1980 Census with an emphasis on providing 
bet ter  data for  subnational areas, as is fore-  
case by Robert Stein in his paper. 

The second paper by Margy Schooley et al 
is especia l ly  important in that  i t  documents 
recent changes in CPS de f in i t i ons  and question- 
naire. The most important of these are: I )  A 
change from the "head of the household" to a 
central "reference person" or "householder", and 

2) A change in the de f i n i t i on  of "race" and the 
manner in which i t  is determined. 

Robert Stein attempts to forecast the form 
of the CPS in the 1980's, a f te r  i t  has been re- 
designed on the basis of the recommendations of 
the National Commission on Employment and Un- 
employment S ta t i s t i c s  and the new data ar is ing 
from the 1980 Census. I suggest we f i l e  th is  
away unt i l  the mid-1980's. My own forecast is 
that he w i l l  do much bet ter  than is the case with 
most economic forecasts. Thomas Plewes is also 
concerned with the redesign, but more with the 
interagency cooperation involved in the process 
than with the technical de ta i l s .  

The f ina l  paper, "A Test of Data Col lect ion 
Methodologies: The Methods Test,"  describes an 
experiment that  is cur rent ly  being conducted by 
the Bureau of the Census and presents some pre- 
l iminary analyses of the f i r s t  phase of the 
experiment. Results from the Methods Test have 
the potent ia l  fo r  having a major inf luence on the 
methodology of data co l lec t ion  in the redesigned 
CPS. The authors are to be commended for  bringing 
th is  material to the a t tent ion of the s t a t i s t i c a l  
community at such an ear ly stage. 
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